Town of East Hampton

Capital Committee Meeting
Wednesday, February 12, 2014
Town Hall Meeting Room 
Minutes
Present:  Board of Finance Chairman Ted Turner, Town Council Chairperson Barbara Moore, and Board of Education Chairman Ken Barber.
Also present:  Town Manager Michael Maniscalco, Finance Director Jeff Jylkka, Superintendent of Schools Diane Dugas, Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Fire Commission Chairman Brett Salafia, and other town staff.
Call to Order

Barbara Moore called the Capital Committee meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
A motion was made by Mr. Barber, seconded by Mr. Turner, to move the Fire Department Tanker Request to the first item on the agenda. Voted (3-0)

Fire Department Tanker Request
The members reviewed the capital items for the Fire Department.  Next year, some of the items that have been in capital as sinking fund items will be moved to the operating budget as the items don’t fit the definition of capital as set in the new policy.  Some of the items include turn out gear and air bottles.

Mr. Voelker provided an overview of the details for the new tanker truck that the Fire Department would like to purchase.  The Fire Commission has approved the purchase and it now would go on to Board of Finance, Town Council and Town Meeting for approval.

A motion was made by Mr. Barber, seconded by Mr. Turner, to send the proposed fire tanker truck purchase to the Board of Finance.  Voted (3-0)

Capital Plan Discussion, Recommendations and Approval
The committee members reviewed, discussed and asked questions with respect to the capital items presented.  
A motion was made by Mr. Barber, seconded by Mr. Turner, to send the fuel island project to the Board of Finance.  Voted (3-0)

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Barber, seconded by Mr. Turner, to adjourn the meeting at 2:45 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois

Recording Secretary

